
Airfoiler Meeting Minutes 
November 2015 

 
The November meeting of the Coffee Airfoilers was held November 2nd, 2015 at 
the St. Barnabas Episcopal Church.  There were 18 members present.  Club 
president Don Cleveland called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  
 
The financial report was presented by club treasurer Harold Jackson.  Harold 
also reported that there now 103 club members, up from 101 reported at the 
October meeting. 
 
 

Old Business 
 

Chili Fun Fly, Oct. 17 2015.  CD Mike Jenkins.  Mike reported that there were 
40-50 club members and their family members who attended.  The weather was 
great.  There were many chili, side and desert dishes to enjoy.  By the end of the 
meal, most were gone!  
 
Fall ALES Sailplane Contest.  October 24th, 2015.  CD Don Cleveland reported 
that due to the very poor weather, the contest was held only on Saturday.  There 
were 10 registered pilots.  The event raised $159.96 for the club. 
 
Wireless Microphone System.  Don Cleveland.  Don stated he had located a 
suitable system on AMAZON.com for approximately $130.  After a short 
discussion, Ernie Miller made a motion to purchase the unit.  Motion seconded 
by Mike Jenkins.  Approved by voice vote. 
 
Airport Notification Letter.  Don Cleveland.  Don has the required notification 
letter prepared.  He is in process of verifying some details with the AMA before 
taking it to the Tullahoma Airport Manager for sign-off. 
 

New Business 
 

Estate Sale of George Schultz.  Don Cleveland.  November 14th 2015.  Don 
reported that George Schultz, a former club member, had recently passed away.  
George was a free flight guy, and had several in good condition at his passing.  
He also had lots of building supplies and materials.  Don will attempt to get a 
flyer for the estate sale and forward it to the membership. 



 
AMA request for response.  Don Cleveland.  The AMA has requested feed back 
from all AMA members regarding the FAA requirement to register all “ Drones”  
(quadcopters).  Please go to ModelAircraft.org. to make your comments. 
 
2016 CAF Board and Club Officer nominations.  Three CAF Board of Directors 
positions are open for nominations.  They are the positions  which were held in 
2015  by Bob Speers, George Schmidt and Don Cleveland.  All club officer 
positions are open for nomination.  Club President Don Cleveland opened the 
floor for nominations.  There were no persons nominated, and no-one requested 
consideration for nomination.  The nominations will remain open at the 
December 2015 meeting. The election of 2016 club board members and officers 
will also be held at the December meeting. 
 

Show and Tell 
 

The fall M.T.R.C.C.A Swap Meet will be held at the Tennessee State Fair Grounds 
11-7-15, 8am to 2pm. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm. 
 
 


